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Warriewood Surf Life Saving Life
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Sunday 28th July 2024 starting at 3pm

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Notice is hereby given that the 73rd Annual General Meeting of the 

Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. will be held at 3.00pm on 
Sunday 28th July 2024 at the Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA
John Dulieu; President (Chairperson); 

Rick Harris; Life Member (Chairperson for election of office bearers) 

1.	 Acknowledgement of Country
2.	 Attendance (from attendance book)
3.	 Apologies
4.	 Confirmation of Amalgamation of the Association with                           			 
	 Surf Life Saving Sydney Northern Beaches Inc. 

NOTICE OF MOTION
That affiliation be sought for the 2024-2025 season with 
Surf Life Saving Sydney Northern Beaches Incorporated. 

Further, that the articles, constitution, by-laws, regulations and resolutions,
 together with the Awards and equipment of Surf Life Saving Australia Limited 

and Surf Life Saving NSW be accepted without reservation.

5..	 A minutes silence to honour our lost members and fellow lifesavers
6.	 Adoption of Minutes of the 72nd  Annual General Meeting held 
	 on 30th July 2023
7.	 Presentation and Adoption of the 2023/2024 Financial Statement 
8.	 Presentation and Adoption of the  2023/2024  Annual Report 
9.	 Election of Office Bearers for the 2024/2025 Season
10.	 General Business of an urgent matter

The Annual General Meeting will be followed by refreshments in the Clubhouse

agm								     
WARRIEWOOD SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - 28th July 2024
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the environment in which we live. Our 
sponsorship has maintained a steady pace 
over the last 12 months, and I would like to 
thank Dom Lynch for the outstanding effort in 
keeping this going for the club. 

I extend a huge thank you  to all our sponsors 
for their support throughout this year. Your 
generous contributions have significantly 
enhanced our club’s ability to thrive and serve 
our community. Together, we are making a 
tangible difference in promoting safety on the 
beach and saving lives. 

Of significance this year, I would like to thank 
Pittwater RSL for their contribution to the 
purchase of two new IRBs. Both IRBs are a 
welcome upgrade and have been named 
after two long-standing life members who 
have made significant contributions to IRB 
training over the years: Rick Harris and Neil 
‘Dolly’ Dyer. 

Fund Raising 
The year started with Warriewood’s 
fundraising activities having a great start, with 
the Cadets organizing a sausage sizzle at 
Bunnings Belrose. They raised over $2000, it 
was wonderful to see them connect with the 
community and showcase their cooking skills. 
Well done to Adam Kovac and Elsie Andrews 
for getting this up and running again. 

Unfortunately, we weren’t as successful in 
raising funds through our Ocean Swim this 
year. Mother Nature reared its ugly head, and 
we had to cancel the event on two occasions, 
which was a great disappointment not only to 
the participants but also for our opportunity 
to connect with the community. A special 
thank you to Martin Carlisle for maintaining 
the energy in organizing this event twice this 
year. 

the president
JOHN DULIEU - WARRIEWOOD SLSC PRESIDENT
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Before we knew it, the 2023-2024 season 
was upon us once again, bringing a flurry 
of activity with the setup of Patrols, 

Training, Nippers, and the annual Cadet Camp 
at Port Stephens. Everything started as 
planned, much to the relief of all the people 
who invested so much time and energy in 
organizing these events. 

Amidst the high-fiving over the successful 
launch of the new season, the Council, in 
October advised us that they were ready 
to hit the start button on the exterior 
refurbishments. While this was a great relief 
that work was finally getting started, it meant 
there was going to be some significant 
disruption to the way we had to operate for 
a few months. We got there in the end, and 
I think you will agree the refurbishments are 
a massive improvement. There is always 
something that throws a spanner in the works 
at the start of the season, but it didn’t stop 
the Wazza spirit from flourishing, and we had 
another outstanding year. 

Patrols 
The core of what we do is ensuring the safety 
of the community at Warriewood Beach. I am 
pleased to advise that all visitors who enjoyed 
the sun and water activities at Warriewood 
returned home safely this year. It didn’t go by 
without some outstanding rescues, one of 
which made headline news and was highly 
publicised throughout the season. I would 
like to thank and congratulate Saskia Trundle 
Trowbridge, Adam Kovac, and      Martin 
Carlisle for their professionalism, not just for 
their heroics on the day of the rescue, but for 
the way each of you conducted yourselves in 
numerous media interviews.  

Our 12 Patrol Teams dedicated over 6,650 
volunteer hours keeping Warriewood Beach 
safe this year. I extend my gratitude to all the 
Patrolling Members, Patrol Captains, Vice 
Captains, and especially Mark O’Connell and 
Craig Perry for their invaluable leadership. 

The success of our efforts on the beach is 
largely due to our members’ commitment 
to maintaining and enhancing their skills. 
Maintaining our abilities is crucial to the tasks 
we perform on the beach. I want to express 
my sincere appreciation to those patrolling 
individuals who proactively improved their 
skills this year, as well as to those who 
successfully completed all their required 
proficiencies. Thank you for your dedication 
and hard work. 

Education 
The training team at Warriewood continues 
to thrive, and I firmly believe we have the best 
trainers and training group on the Northern 
Beaches. Our team now includes trainers and 
assessors across all awards: Bronze, SRC, 
Advanced Resuscitation, IRB, Gold Medallion, 

First Aid, and Silver Medallion Beach 
Management.  In addition we were delighted 
to welcome 2 new probationary trainers 
this year, Natasha Robertson-Hanning and 
Josephine Motte with Lilly Kovac assisting 
with training while waiting to complete the 
Training Officer Certificate course.    

This year, we implemented a new approach 
to our Bronze Medallion Course, offering 
candidates the opportunity to attain their 
Bronze, ARTC, and First Aid Certificates 
concurrently. At one point, we were 
conducting five simultaneous training 
courses, which stretched our trainers to their 
limits in every aspect. 

Our ART and IRB courses experienced 
unprecedented attendance this year, 
resulting in 14 IRB Crew, 6 IRB Driver, and 18 
ART awards being issued. 

The success in training and education this 
year would not have been possible without 
the direction and leadership of Tracey 
Hare-Boyd. I want to express my gratitude 
to Tracey for meticulously overseeing the 
processing of over 140 new awards and 550 
proficiencies throughout the season. 

A huge thank you also goes out to our 
trainers and assessors: Cam, Ange, James 
(2Dads), Neil (Dolly), Sascha, Trae, Rick, Adam, 
and Darren. Your unwavering dedication and 
commitment are crucial in ensuring our skills 
are maintained so our patrols can operate 
effectively on the beach. 

Sponsorship 
As a volunteer organisation, we seek to 
establish and maintain relationships with 
local organisations who have a shared 
passion for the local community and 
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impressive performances from the younger 
generation as well, with young Caelan 
Drysdale winning Silver in the Flags at the 
state level. 

I also want to commend the Masters team 
for their positive influence on the younger 
generation. Every Sunday morning before 
Nippers, our Sand Dancers generously share 
their skills and knowledge with our Nippers. 
They are absolute legends 

Dippers 
For me, the standout this year was the 
partnership forged with Autism Swim to 
support the Dippers program. This was 
something I had wanted to do for some time 
— support areas of the community that are 
less fortunate than ourselves when it comes 
to enjoying what we take for granted, such as 
having a nice relaxing day down at the beach. 

I knew this was going to be a tall order, asking 
our volunteers to go the extra mile and 
commit more hours on the beach than we 
already do. The turnout we had in volunteers 
was truly amazing, with just under 40 water 
safety members making themselves available 
to support this community initiative. A big 
thank you to Neal McCarry and Sascha 
Rundle for managing this program, the 
feedback from participants and parents was 
truly overwhelming and it still brings a tear 
to my eye when reading the feedback from 

parents. Well done Wazza, you stood out from 
the crowd once again. 

Club Administration, Governance & Finance 
Governance across Surf Life Saving 
increases each year, requiring more work 
and diligence from an administrative 
perspective. In some instances the tasks 
can be overwhelming. We are very fortunate 
to have the likes of Peter Casey, our Club 
Treasurer; Libby Vanderlaan, Club Registrar; 
Melinda O’Connell, Club Secretary; and our 
Office Admin, Dominique Bennet looking after 
the administration side of the club. I am glad 
to report that Warriewood was compliant in 
every facet for the 2023/24 season. 

With the cost of living pressures also 
affecting our club, cost management this 
year has also been a big focus. A number of 
initiatives have already been implemented 
and are underway to reduce costs. Some 
areas include installing an electrical meter 
to itemize café usage, switching to new 
gas providers, and updating employment 
contracts. As the end of the financial year to  
April 30, 2024, Warriewood SLSC reported a 
profit of $65,359 

Of significance this year was the signing of a 
20-year lease with Sydney Northern Beaches 
Council. This provides the club with more 
certainty and clarity regarding the usage 
of club facilities, enabling us to plan for the 

There were various other fund raising events 
through the year,  the BBQ after Nippers each 
Sunday – thank you Prisca and Nick, Sipper 
evenings - well done Michael Vanderlaan and 
the infamous annual Prawns and Peroni event 
held in February - thank you Andrea Powell. 

Nippers 
We were blessed this year with better 
weather and water conditions that enabled 
our Nippers to get in the water more often 
and extend their skills. At Warriewood, 
we focus on water skills for our Nippers, 
considering safety on our beaches one of our 
most important objectives for the Nippers 
program. This year, we have clearly seen 
great improvements in the water for many of 
our kids. 

Although we don’t have a strong focus on 
competitions, we had a good contingent of 
kids from all ages taking part in Carnivals. 
Caelan Drysdale confirmed his strength 
on the beach for flags and sprints at the 
State level, with many other personal bests 
achieved and individual challenges met. 

After three years of dedicated commitment, 
Neal McCarry stood down as Nippers 
President and handed over the reins to 
Valerio Corniani. Neal, we salute you for your 
commitment and passion over the last 3 
years, we thank you for the numerous smiles 
that have been generated throughout the 
course of the Nipper program under your 
leadership.  

I would also like to extend a huge thanks to 
the Nippers Committee, Age Managers, our 
water safety and to Prisca and the team who 
man the BBQ each and every weekend. 

Surf Sports 
The Sand Dancers had yet another 
exceptional year, becoming Aussie champs 
once again in the Master Sprint Relay. That 
makes it the 9th victory for our Sand Dancers. 
This achievement doesn’t happen by chance, 
every Sunday, we witness Adam Gee, Ben 
Hargy, Glen Bauder, Chris Macdonald, and Iain 
Archer training hard on the beach. 

There were also outstanding individual 
performances. Adam Gee won Gold in his 
age category, and Ben Hargy secured Bronze 
in the flags event. It was a delight to see 
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John Dulieu
Club President

future. I would like to thank Tracey Hare-Boyd 
in her capacity as Branch President and CEO 
for coordinating this with the Council, and 
Peter Kinsey (Long Reef President) for his 
legal advice. It was a long journey to get this 
signed, and we couldn’t have done it without 
your assistance. 

I would like to express my gratitude and 
appreciation to the dedicated individuals 
on our committee who have made 
significant contributions throughout the 
year. Specifically, I want to thank Cameron 
Powell – Club Vice President, Peter Casey 
– Club Treasurer, Mark O’Connell - Club 
Captain, Craig Perry – Vice Club Captain, Mel 
O’Connell - Club Secretary, Tracey Hare-
Boyd- Chief Training Officer, Adam Kovac, 
- Youth Development Officer, Neal McCarry 
- Nippers President, and Libby Vanderlaan - 
Club Registrar. Your commitment, support, 
and hard work have been invaluable. Often, 
the effort each of you has invested goes 
unnoticed, and I want to take this opportunity 
to acknowledge and thank you for your 
time, dedication, and professionalism 
demonstrated throughout this season. 

In summary, as a Club, we have many 
reasons to feel proud and optimistic. What 
impresses me the most is our membership 
and the vibrant culture it fosters within our 
community. The friendships, camaraderie, 
encouragement, the support we provide each 
other and the broader community are truly 
remarkable. 

To the Warriewood Committee and all 
our members, I would like to express my 
sincere appreciation and gratitude for 
your unwavering dedication and support 
throughout the past year. It is your 
commitment that truly defines the greatness 
of our club, regardless of your level of 
involvement, and I look forward to another 
successful year ahead. 
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From a Life Saving Operational 
perspective, the 23/24 season for 
Warriewood was for the most part, 

without incident.  Whilst we look back on our 
season this may not make for interesting 
reading in this space,   I see it more as 
an acknowledgment to every one of our 
patrolling members, as an outstanding 
commitment to keeping those who visited 
Warriewood this year safe. 

The events that unfolded on the afternoon 
of Sunday the 21st January have been well 
documented.  While writing this, I have again 
watched the news footage showing Saskia 
Rundle-Trowbridge and Adam Kovac, with 
the assistance of Mark Booney and Jacob 
Rodwell from Mona Vale, extract 3 young 
boys from the entrance to the cave leading to 
the blowhole we know so well. 

Firstly, I would like to acknowledge the efforts 
of both Saskia and Adam, who working in 
extremely difficult conditions performed 
a successful rescue resulting in the best 
possible outcome.  In addition to this though, 
I would like to acknowledge the members of 
Patrol 1 who were patrolling from the beach at 
the time this rescue unfolded.  After speaking 
to each of them shortly afterwards, it was 
clear that their professionalism had shone 
through in being able to both co-ordinate 
the rescue from the beach with surf-com 
while still maintaining the important presence 
between the flags.   

This event, along with the countless 
preventative actions performed by all patrols 
throughout the season, are in part, a result of 
the continued efforts of our trainers and the 
time they invest in keeping us up to speed in 
proficiencies and continued training.   I would 
like to personally thank John Dulieu (J.D), 
Cameron Powell (Cam), Rick Harris, Neil (Dolly) 
Dyer, Angela Shanahan, James Leggett-
Budden (2 Dads), Sascha Rundle- Trowbridge, 
Trae Hare-Boyd, Adam Kovac (Adsy) and 
Darren Speirs (Spiersy) for all of the additional 
work you contribute to the club and in making 
my role easier in meeting our commitment 
in life saving.  A special thanks goes out to 
Tracey Hare-Boyd for not only overseeing our 
training within the club but for your support 
and guidance throughout the season.

I’d like to also take this opportunity to thank 
Craig Perry for his assistance this season 
as our Vice Club Captain in maintaining our 
patrol statistics each week and for his efforts 
throughout the season across all areas within 
the club.   

To both our Patrol Captains and Vice Captains 
- on behalf of all club members, I would like to 
thank you for your commitment and diligence 
throughout this past season.  These roles 
are pivotal to the smooth operation of our 
life saving agreement and ones of additional 

responsibility that are not taken lightly.  
Your assistance in performing these roles 
professionally makes my role not only easier, 
but enjoyable and is very much appreciated.   

Thank you again to the following members 
who patrol as our Captains and Vice Captains:  

Patrol 1: Darren Spiers / Martin Carlisle
Patrol 2: Mark O’Connell / Daniel Tilley
Patrol 3: Adam Kovac / Bede Seymour
Patrol 4: Craig Meiring / Russell Lamb
Patrol 5: Patryk Kania / Ben Hargy
Patrol 6: Val Corniani / Danel Duemmer
Patrol 7: Mick Spencer / Dean Hindman
Patrol 8: Glen Bauder / Rob Millikan 
Patrol 9: Craig Perry  
Patrol 10: Max Tapper / John Dulieu
Patrol 11: Luke Anderson / Simeon Haddad
Patrol 12: Cameron Powell / Jenna Powell 

Finally, on behalf of the Warriewood SLSC 
and the members of the public who visited 
Warriewood throughout the season I would 
like to personally thank all of you, our 
patrolling members.   Although we appear 
to be living busier and busier lives you still 

lifesaving
MARK O’CONNELL - CLUB CAPTAIN

manage to find the space to give of your time 
collectively, in being a key part of keeping our 
beaches safe.  

It was a pleasure to recognise those 
members amongst us that were deserving of 
this year’s lifesaving awards within the club.   I 
would like to again congratulate the following 
and thank you for your years of service and 
contribution to our club.   

Life Saver of the Year:  Terry Dorahy
Young Life Saver of the Year : Jacob Gray
Patrol Captain of the Year:  Val Corniani 
Patrol of the Year: Patrol 1 
Club Member of the Year: Greg Tilley 

Thank you all again for a successful season 
on our beach and I look forward to seeing you 
all in 24/25. 

Mark O’Connell
Club Captain
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At the end of our 2023/2024 season, 
one of the highlights for me was most 
definitely the unveiling of our two new 

Thundercat boats in the names of our still 
active members, Neil ‘Dolly’ Dyer and Rick 
Harris.   Our IRB’s provide a very crucial 
element to our service, and we are excited 
to be retiring 515N & 506N thanks to the 
ongoing support of Pittwater RSL for our total 
IRB programme.  

 Again, thanks to this sponsorship, we will 
also be retiring our two oldest engines and 
replacing them with 2 new Tohatsu Engines 
that plan to be run in for the start of next 
season, in parallel with the launch of the two 
inflatables.  

 I’d like to thank everyone within the club 
for their ongoing support and help to keep 
these boats and engines rescue ready.  Every 
Warriewood patrol checks, operates, cleans 
and leaves our boats and engines ready for an 
after hours event, or operation the following 
day, and there is great communication if there 
are any issues to be rectified.  I am very proud 
of our club’s respect and  approach to this 
equipment, which ensures we continue to 
have some of the best and well kept rescue 
gear in the branch.  

 We continued to run new crew and driver 
training throughout the year, and have 
also had members participate again at the 
advanced driving/crewing ‘Albert’ course.  
The skills, timing and risk management in 
these roles are some of the best available 
in the club, and I encourage as many people 
as possible to train and support their patrol 
in these roles, particularly with our Blowhole 
cover. 

 Finally, to extend on the Blowhole, as part 
of our skills proficiency next season, we 
will be incorporating Blowhole and Keyhole 
training, so as to help provide confidence and 
experience in these locations to all drivers 
and crew.  
  
Our 2 Inflatable Rescue Boats (IRB) and 4 
Engines have provided year round patrol 
support and I want to thank each patrol for 
cleaning, washing and leaving the equipment 
rescue ready for the next patrol.  Without 
doubt, a big thanks goes out to Rick, Dolly, 
Milly & Cam, who continue to provide 
invaluable support to keep the equipment in 
what I would say is amongst the best on the 
beaches. 

Thanks to our Pittwater RSL IRB sponsorship, 
we have purchased 2 more Tohatsu motors 
this year as planned, meaning our entire 
fleet is now Tohatsu, keeping things simple 
and consistent.  There is a new whiteboard 
above the engine rack, for a quick summary 
of engine status and any key issues/notes for 

irb report
DEAN HINDMAN - IRB CAPTAIN

patrols.  We have installed a fuel cabinet to 
hold the bladders in shelves that significantly 
improves ease of use and storage, and 
we eagerly await the replacement of the 
2 inflatable boats which we are hoping to 
receive towards the end of the next season.  
We have also just installed a new hose-plug 
style wash system that means we don’t have 
to fill up the buckets after each wash down, 
now just once or twice a year ( so don’t throw 
out the bucket ). 

Warriewood was proud to be a host of the 
Albert Program on the Northern Beaches 
which is a must for all our drivers and crew.  
Making a rescue when it counts is often 
much more than just knowing how to drive.  
The course focuses on communicating 
and working as a team when under 
pressure, for mass rescues, search and 
rockwork, providing one of the best learning 
experiences SLSC has to offer - don’t miss 
out on next seasons course, I know a number 
of people who have done it twice because 
they enjoyed it so much. 

Early in the season, or even before we start, 
we will have installed ‘springs’ that return 
the throttle automatically to idle if you 
accidentally let go of the throttle, a great 
safety add to the Tohatsu engines that 
has been tested over the past 12 months, 

Dean Hindman
IRB Captain

and we are looking forward to this being 
implemented.   Our last driver and crew 
course also recorded their IRB rollover 
procedures and we created a simple and easy 
to view video that you can all review prior to 
proficiency, or at any time just to refresh - just 
scan the QR code on the whiteboard above 
the motors in the shed. 

I would finally like to encourage all of you 
to get involved in crewing and/or driving, it 
is incredibly safe when done right, teaches 
brilliant communication and teamwork skills, 
and is a very important part of our ability 
to save lives.  The Albert course has really 
been passing on learnings to improve safety 
tenfold, teaching drivers and crew how to 
reduce injury, and be more effective.  We 
know that the more you drive in varying 
conditions, the safer and more capable the 
rescue.  For 2023, our goal is for every driver 
and crew to be comfortable and feel safer, in 
bigger surf conditions.   Thanks for a great 
2022/3 Warriewood.
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education & training
TRACEY HARE-BOYD - CHIEF TRAINING OFFICER
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There were a few changes within the delivery 
of training at Warriewood across the 2023/24 
season.   

The ability to provide in-house training of 
First Aid, the opportunity to train Facilitator 
delivered courses and having Facilitators 
within Warriewood, enabled the Club to 
streamline and change the scope and 
delivery of courses within the Club. 

With the change in delivery, Warriewood 
Trainers, Assessors, Facilitators (TAFs), were 
able to train several courses at the one time 
with the result of a new Bronze candidate 
finishing up with 3 qualifications not just their 
Bronze.  This season, a new Bronze candidate 
completed their training by achieving awards 
of First Aid, Bronze and ART.   

At one stage, Warriewood TAFs were training 
5 courses consecutively to their members, 
which is a great effort by both TAF and 
Member.   

Working within all portfolios, training and 
education is the foundation of any Club.  
However, training cannot occur without the 
hard-working team of dedicated Warriewood 
TAFs. 

Our trainers and assessors continued to 
expand their skills this year with Cameron 
Powell becoming an RWC Facilitator, Tracey 
Hare-Boyd becoming a UAV Training Officer, 
Trae Hare-Boyd becoming an IRB Trainer, and 
proudly, we had the addition of 2 Probationary 
Training Officers in Natasha Robertson-
Hanning and Josephine Motte with Lilly 
Kovac assisting with training while waiting 
to complete the Training Officer Certificate 
course.   

On a yearly basis, our TAFs complete a 
professional development session and 
re-endorsement process as well as being 
proficient for every award that they are a TAF 
for.  That means a skills maintenance along 
with professional development for each 
award which, in itself, is a huge commitment 
of time over and above a training and skills 
maintenance schedule that our TAFs are 
providing at a Club level.  On average, training 
an SRC or Bronze course can take up to 40 
hours of training each, an ART course up to 
12 hours and IRB Driver and Crew each can 
take up to 14 hours as each and this doesn’t 
include any preparation or admin time spent 
in the background, additional training and 
attendance at assessments. 

Given this huge commitment, I would 
like to extend a sincere Thank You to all 
the Warriewood Trainers, Assessors and 
Facilitators, for the time they dedicate to 
the members through training and skills 
maintenance. Warriewood Training team is 
also assisted by some very knowledgeable 

SRC to Bronze Transition 
This transition course was introduced to 
Warriewood cadets last season and this year, 
we added to the complexity of it by getting 
the candidates to complete their First Aid 
course and Advanced Resuscitation course.   

Congratulations to the 15 transition 
candidates achieved 3 awards being First 
Aid, Bronze Medallion and ART by the time 
they would normally have only completed and 
achieved their Bronze.  

Of special note, these members all completed 
their SRC 2 seasons ago at the tender age 
of 13 and its pleasing to see these members 
continue to patrol over the 2 seasons and 
achieve their Bronze. 

Bronze Medallion 
The traditional Bronze course format also 
changed with the addition of First Aid training 
being delivered at the beginning of the course 
and then focusing on water skills and the 
inclusion of ART into the dry training.  These 
new to Bronze also finished their training 
journey being awarded, First Aid, Bronze 
and ART all within the same time they would 
have taken to complete a normal individual 
Bronze.  Although the numbers were low at 
6 new full Bronze members, the 6 were keen 
and wouldn’t accept the sometimes harsh 
conditions that Warriewood beach can deliver 
and trained their hearts out.   
 
Traditionally the number of Bronze would 
have been bolstered with the addition of the 
SRC to Bronze transition candidates however, 
they have been separated for this report.  As 
we head into the upcoming season, we will 
ensure we are working on attracting more 
new members to complete their Bronze, so, if 
you are a Nipper parent, start training! 

subject matter experts who consistently 
attend and assist with water safety, skills 
refinement.  While not TAFs, subject matter 
experts are always welcome for their 
assistance and sharing of knowledge and for 
this, I would also like to say a sincere Thank 
You.   

Surf Rescue Certificate  
The 2023-24 season again saw Adam Kovac 
taking the role of lead Trainer for the SRC 
group assisted by Natasha and Josephine as 
Probationary Training Officers and Lilly as a 
subject matter expert. 

Warriewood sent 21 13-year-olds to Newport 
to attend an SRC assessment.  On that 
same afternoon, 21 13-year-olds returned 
to Warriewood as Surf Rescue Certificate 
holders, tired but excited, ready and keen to 
be allocated to their patrols.  

All candidates have since received their 
unforms and have proudly patrolled 
Warriewood beach over the remainder of the 
season.  One proud moment for this cohort 
is being presented with their uniforms during 
the Sunday morning Nipper muster and then 
providing water safety for the very proud 
group that most have come through from the 
age of 5. 

Having sat in and assisted with some training 
sessions, I note the maturity of this group 
and look forward to seeing them develop 
and become Bronze qualified members of 
Warriewood.  

I also want to note and congratulate the 
Warriewood representatives for the SNB 
Junior Lifesaver of the Year program in 
Chloe Motte and Finn Drysdale.  2 amazing 
ambassadors and representatives for 
Warriewood. 
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Advance Resuscitation Techniques (ART) 
With the upgrade from ARTC and ART (AID) 
going on in the background, Warriewood 
added 18 new Advanced Resuscitation 
Techniques award holders to their patrols this 
season. 

Thanks to John Dulieu, Cameron Powell, 
Trae Hare-Boyd, James Leggett-Budden 
and Tracey Hare-Boyd for assisting with the 
successful training and upskilling of these 
candidates.  It is a requirement that each 
patrol has an ART award holder on the beach 
in order to raise the flags so it is a vital part of 
our life saving skills training. 

 IRB  
It was a successful season for the 
Warriewood IRB training team with 21 
members achieving these extra awards. 

Thank you to Cameron Powell, Neil Dyer and 
John Dulieu for running these courses, and 
to Rick Harris for his assessing efforts across 
the Branch and subject matter expert Dean 
Hindman who doubles up as the Warriewood 
IRB Captain. 

IRB Crew 
Congratulations to the 14 candidates who 
were awarded with the IRB Crew award this 
season.   

Silver Medallion IRB Driver  
Always in short supply are IRB Driver’s.  This 
season we congratulate and welcomed 6 new 
SM IRB Drivers to patrols.  

As we move into the 2024-25 season, we 
will again concentrate on increasing our IRB 
Driver numbers on patrol.  

First Aid 
An amazing effort for 30 Warriewood 
members achieving their First Aid certificate 
this season.  Some members used this as 
their pre-requisite for other awards and some 
members were renewing their expired award.  
Another huge effort by the Warriewood 
training team.  

Silver Medallion Patrol Captain 
Warriewood also increased their Patrol 
Captain numbers by 8 this season with 7 new 
to the award and 1 upskilling to the 
new award. 

Gold Medallion 
Considered as the pinnacle of all medallions, 
Warriewood saw 1 new award recipient and 
several holders completing proficiency for 
the season.  

Rescue Water Craft 
A lot of training goes into achieving this 
award.  Warriewood had 2 candidates 
participating in the training with 1 candidate 
being assessed and awarded their RWC 

qualification and another waiting on an 
assessment date with the correct conditions 
in which the assessment can be conducted.   

ALBERT 
Warriewood hosted the 2023 ALBERT 
(Australian Lifesaving Boat Emergency 
Rescue Training) course and in 2024, 6 
Warriewood members attended Whale Beach 
over a very wet and cold weekend to further 
enhance their IRB skills through the ALBERT 
course. 

Not only was it a wet and cold weekend, but it 
was also a weekend with predicted big swell 
and the Surf Gods certainly delivered with 
some huge swell which made the training all 
the more interesting.   

A great time was had by all Warriewood 
members and this course continues to get 
some very good feedback and while the 

feedback was still good, 1 member did end 
up having some surgery on his foot to remove 
about 20 sea urchin spines which he stood 
on when doing some rock rescue work and a 
large wave washed some of the candidates 
across the rock platform.  
Skills Maintenance 
Working with the Club Captain, an 
introductory meeting was held pre-season 
TAFs and Patrol Captains.  At this meeting 
our TAFs and PC’s completed their dry 
component of skills maintenance while 
participating in an update of what the season 
ahead for skills maintenance would look like. 
Thank You to the PC’s and TAFs who attended 
this session, it made putting a plan together 
for patrol skills maintenance a lot easier.  
Another massive effort this season to get 
through all the dry and wet components 
of skills maintenance across the patrolling 
members at Warriewood.  All except 34 
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awards
2023/2024

Surf Rescue Certificate
Chloe Motte
Christopher Adams
Colette Crisp
Daniel Otto
Edward Hill
Emma Cherry
Finn Amrit Case
Finn Drysdale
Ilana Boyd-Clark
Isaac Mountfort
Jacob Gibson
Java Leddin
Leo Carlisle
Luke McCarry
Miles Terley-Li
Rosie Harris
Sam Deleu
Sophia Beier
Susannah Chandler
Zac Moffat
Zoe Mara

Bronze Medallion
Adam Turner
Aden Gledhill
Anais Drysdale
Archer Thornthwaite
Ashton Hampson
Carmen Boas
Caterina Longhi
Chloe Deleu
Conor Reece
Daniel McCarry
Isabelle Camphau-sen
Jacob Gray
Jaime Pfeiffer
Madison Gibson
Michela Idstein
Michelle Carter
Naoise Geaney
Sebastian Clark
Trudi Seymour
William Johnston

Advanced Resuscitation 
Techniques
Anais Drysdale 
Sebastian Clark
Aden Gledhill
Anais Drysdale
Archer Thornthwaite
Ashton Hampson
Elizabeth Vanderlaan
Greg Hall
Jacob Gray
Joel Huxley
Josephine Motte
Justin Martin
Leica Ridley
Melinda O’Connell
Michelle Carter
Tina Shimeld
Trudi Seymour
William Johnston
Kai Hampson

First Aid
Adam Turner
Aden Gledhill
Anais Drysdale
Archer Thornthwaite
Ashton Hampson
Ben Hargy
Carmen Boas

Caterina Longhi
Catherine Milliken
Chloe Deleu
Conor Reece
Daniel McCarry
Greg Hall
Isabelle Camphausen
Jacob Gray
Jack Lyster
Jaime Pfeiffer
Kai Hampson
Kathryn Dulieu
Leica Ridley
Madison Gibson
Melinda O’Connell
Michela Idstein
Michelle Carter
Naoise Geaney
Neal McCarry
Patrick Byrne
Sebastian Clark
Tina Shimeld
William Johnston

IRB Crew Certificate
Andrew Mizzi
Caterina Longhi
Catriona Speirs
Daniel McCarry
Ella Robertson-Hanning
Isabelle Camphausen
Jacob Gray
Joel Huxley
Josephine Motte
Joshua Riddle
Madison Gibson
Paul Hinds
Stewart Robinson
Vivek Sirkari

Silver Medallion IRB Driver
Alexander Fischer
Cameron Smee
Eugene Lee
Kai Hampson
Toby Lynch
Will Campbell

Silver Medallion 
Patrol Captain
Daniel Duemmer
Dean Hindman
Kai Hampson
Lilly Kovac
Martin Carlisle
Thomas Dorahy
Valerio Corniani
Louis Boas

Gold Medallion
Lucas Raikuna

Rescue Water Craft 
Operator Certificate
Trae Hare-Boyd

UAV Pilot (Non RePL)
Grace Calderon

Surf Sports Official
Paul Drysdale

TAF NEW AWARDS

Probationary TAF
Josephine Motte
Natasha Robertson-Hanning
Trae Hare-Boyd - UAV

Facilitator First Aid
John Dulieu

Facilitator IRB
Cameron Powell

Facilitator Rescue Water 
Craft
Cameron Powell

TAF IRB
Trae Hare-Boyd

TAF UAV
Tracey Hare-Boyd

TAF Pre-Season Update
Adam Kovac
Angela Shanahan
Cameron Powell
Darren Speirs
James Leggett-Budden
John Dulieu
Neil Dyer
Rick Harris
Sascha Rundle
Tracey Hare-Boyd
Trae Hare-Boyd

ALBERT Attendees
Isabella Camphausen
Adam Kovac
Glen Bauder
Josephine Motte
Jacob Gray
Alexander Fischer

Warriewood Training Team
John Dulieu
Neil ‘Dolly’ Dyer
Cathy Hall
Greg Hall
Tracey Hare-Boyd
Trae Hare-Boyd
Rick Harris
Adam Kovac
Lilly Kovac
James Leggett-Budden
Josephine Motte
Cameron Powell
Natasha Robertson-Hanning
Sascha Rundle
Darren Speirs
Angela Shanahan

 

Tracey Hare-Boyd
Chief Training Officer

members completed their skills maintenance.  
Thank You not only to the TAFs, Patrol 
Captains but also the members who took 
the time to complete their annual skills 
maintenance session across all awards.   
Skills maintenance is usually a dreaded 
activity, but the satisfaction of completing 
your eLearning, run/swim/run and rescue is 
second to none. It’s vital we ensure our skills 
are up-to-date, practiced and consistent, not 
only our land based but water skills as well. 
Managing this extensive logistical operation 
is an annual challenge that requires 
TAFs, Patrol Captains and delegates to 
dedicate a considerable amount of time, 
not only conducting the sessions but also 
meticulously documenting and entering, 
every aspect of each proficiency activity 
and session including chasing up eLearning 
components that need to be done…again, 
Thank You. 

Surf Sports Official 
Not to be left out, Warriewood had 1 recipient 
complete their Core Officials award to ensure 
that attendance Warriewood was fulfilling 
their official quota at Junior carnivals.   

Supporting the Branch and Other Clubs 
As Warriewood continues to grow, the Club is 
fortunate that the training team is increasing.  
With Central Venue Assessment’s being run 
throughout the Branch, Warriewood is always 
well represented at every CVA whether by 
Trainer, Assessor or Facilitator.  Warriewood 
TAFs also assist other Clubs in the Branch 
with training requirements and resources, 
assessing, delivery of facilitated courses, 
skills maintenance and even visiting other 
Branches to assist with the facilitation and 
assessment of specific courses.   

Thank You John Dulieu, Cameron Powell, 
Rick Harris and Tracey Hare-Boyd for their 
assistance in supporting the Branch in 
training, assessing and facilitation across a 
number of  awards including  Bronze, SRC, 
Advanced Resuscitation, IRB Crew, IRB Driver 
Gold Medallion and Silver Medallion Patrol 
Captain.  All four individuals also contribute 
a significant amount of their time mentoring 
others from a variety of Clubs in training and 
assessing across the Northern Beaches.  

In Summary 
We have had another successful season 
of Training and Education.  This is largely 
due to the efforts and quality of our TAFs.  
We continue to provide a high standard of 
education at Warriewood which shows on the 
beach during patrols.  

 



nippers
VALERIO CORNIANI - JUNIOR PRESIDENT

We had a great Nippers season this 
year. From under 6 to under 13, we 
had 264 kids registered. 137 boys 

and 127 girls. 

We hope that the great conditions of this 
past season, will encourage even more kids 
to participate to the program next season.  

The weather offered us plenty of 
opportunities for water activities. Sea 
conditions were challenging enough for our 
Nippers to improve their skills in the waves, 
but, with the exception of few Sundays, not 
too hard to force beach closure. We even 
managed to visit the Blow Hole several 
times. 

At Warriewood we focus on water skills 
for our Nippers, we consider safety on 
our beaches one of our most important 
missions for the Nippers program. 

This year we have clearly seen great 
improvements in the water for many of our 
kids. 

We were also fortunate to have a deep 
beach, good playground for beach 
activities.  Although we don’t have a strong 
focus on competitions, we had a good 
contingent of kids from all ages taking part 

to Carnivals. Caelan Drysdale confirmed his 
strength on the beach for flags and sprints 
at State level. 

We also offered beach training sessions, 
held by our top athlete Adam Gee.  

The visit of Annalise Kibble, Iron Series 
Multigrain athlete who did Nippers in 
Warriewood energised all our kids and sent 
a very positive message of commitment 
and dedication to all of us. 

Twilight Nippers sessions were well 
received by our community. In particular our 
Christmas twilight session with the special 
Santa visit. 

I cannot omit to mention and praise Tom 
and Cath for the great white caps program 
they are running. At Warriewood we are 
unique in offering a pre-nippers program 
for younger siblings. It is a great way to 
keep families together and encourage the 
youngest to follow the steps of their older 
siblings. 

21 Nippers “graduated” this year at the end 
of their Under 13 year. I hope that most of 
them will become SRC next year. 

Last season was the last one for Neal 

McCarry as Nippers President, he will 
continue next year as Nippers Vice 
President. I cannot thank Neal enough 
for his commitment, the time and energy 
he has dedicated to the program. Neal 
has managed Nippers in a very organised 
way, working hard and delegating with 
support and a smile. To the joy of his kids, 
he was always first on the beach and last 
out. We have been blessed to have Neal 
as Nippers President. Thank you from the 
bottom of my heart for your great passion, 
commitment, dedication and professional 
approach to the program.   

Big thank you of course also to all the 
volunteers who were instrumental in 
making last season a great one: the Nippers 
committee, the Club committee, the age 
managers, water safety, the patrols and last 
but not least, the parents who encouraged 
their kids and helped setting up and 
packing every week. 

Valerio Corniani
Nippers President
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cadets & youth
ADAM KOVAC - YOUTH OFFICER
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As the Youth Development Officer at 
Warriewood SLSC, it is my pleasure 
to present the end-of-year report for 

the Cadet Program. This report outlines the 
achievements, activities, and contributions 
of our cadets throughout the season. 

Achievements: 
This season has been marked by 
significant achievements by our cadets.  

21 cadets have successfully
attained their SRC award, 
 
20 cadets were awarded
their Bronze Medallion. 
 
9 achieved their ART award
 
22 First Aid. 
 
13  achieved
IRB crew award,
 
2 achieved IRB Driver
 
1 Probationary Bronze Trainer 
- Josephine Motte
 
2 Silver Medallion Patrol Captain,
1 under 17 and 3 over 18.

This demonstrates their dedication and 
commitment to skill development. 

Water Safety Support: 
The contribution of our cadets to water 
safety during Nippers sessions has 
been invaluable. Their presence not only 
enhances the safety and security of the 
Nippers but also fosters confidence and 
camaraderie among the participants. 
The dedication and extra hours put in by 
both cadets and adult volunteers deserve 
special acknowledgment. 

Cadet Camp and Activities: 
The Cadet Camp held last October at The 
Retreat at Anna Bay was a resounding 
success. This team-building weekend 
provided an opportunity for cadets to 
have fun, practice their skills, and undergo 
proficiencies for the upcoming season. 
Additionally, various activities such as 
volleyball nights and the highlight Glow 
disco party have been instrumental in 
fostering team spirit and building lasting 
relationships among cadets. 

Community Engagement: 
Our cadets actively participated in 
community events such as the Annual 
Australia Day Eve Beach Volleyball and the 
ANZAC Day Dawn Service at Pittwater RSL. 
Their involvement not only showcases their 

commitment to community service but 
also fosters a sense of respect and Honor 
for those who came before them. 

Upcoming Events: 
Looking ahead, we have a Bunnings BBQ 
fundraiser scheduled for June 29, 2024, 
at the Belrose store. This fundraising 
opportunity will contribute towards funding 
cadet activities and further enhancing their 
experiences within the club. 

Conclusion: 
As Youth Development Officer, my primary 
goal is to nurture a lifelong connection 
between our youth and the Warriewood 
SLSC community. Through skill 
development, meaningful experiences, and 
community engagement, we aim to instill 
a sense of ownership and pride in our 
cadets for the valuable service they 
provide. I look forward to continuing this 
journey of growth and development with 
our cadets in the seasons to come. 

Adam Kovac 
Youth Development Officer 
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registrar report
LIBBY VANDERLAAN- REGISTRAR 

The registrations for the club have 
started to rise after the felt post Covid 
slump which was experienced in all 

SLS clubs. This rise is mostly seen in our 
Junior members; with families hearing great 
feedback about our Warriewood club and 
then transferring or joining.  

We have 762 members in our 2023 (-2024) 
season. You don’t really need to renew/join 
for the next season until September and 
October. These are the busiest months as 

Registrar. You can do all your registrations, 
online. There are links on our club’s website, 
but also below: 

To Join: https://members.sls.com.au/SLSA_
MembersOnline/public/join/member-join 

To Renew: https://members.sls.com.au/SLSA_
Online/modules/login/index.php 

Keep an eye out though for our Open Days 
in September. Dates will be posted on our 

The bar’s season 2023/2024 built on the 
excellent foundations laid by Rob Milliken 
in previous seasons. Thanks to the help 

from lots of new RSA holders, we were able to 
have the bar open for all our major events, and 
to support the Nipper BBQ. 
Some of our highlights included Prawns and 
Peroni afternoon, Margarita night, guitars 
unplugged, and our regular, last Friday of the 
month Sippers evenings.  
We’ll have these all ready to go for season 
2024/2025, but always happy to receive 
suggestions for other social activities. 
Many thanks to the extended bar team and 
helpers, including Ray, Viv, Michael RT, Elise, 
Dolly, JD, Milly, Toby, James & Pete, and of 
course Libby.  There may have been others too, 
so thanks to you as well. And thanks to Andrea 
and the many people who help with food for 
these events.

website and social media pages. They are a 
great opportunity to ask questions and check 
out the club. Generally, there is a BBQ and the 
Bar will be open, so enjoy on our deck with 
the best view on the beaches.

bar report
MICHAEL VANDERLAAN

Libby Vanderlaan
Registrar
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For the third year, Warriewood celebrated 
our LGBTQIA+ communities through the 
Rainbow Beaches event. Dippers, nippers, 

families and club members dressed in rainbow 
outfits and rainbow sunscreen on a beautiful 
Sunday morning in March. The colourful event 
reinforced the message that Warriewood 
welcomes everyone!
Thanks everyone!

17

rainbow beaches
SASCHA RUNDLE 
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Justin Zhanginclusivity report
SASCHA RUNDLE 

One of the highlights of the 2023-24 
season for Warriewood SLSC was the 
inaugural Dippers program. 

 
Dippers is a modified nippers and surf 
education program for people with disability. 
Warriewood SLSC partnered with Autism Swim 
to run a pilot season from January to March 
2024. This was the first time the program had 
been run on Sydney’s northern beaches.
 
Each Sunday, Warriewood’s Dippers 
participants joined volunteers to enjoy a range 
of fun sand and water-based activities led by 
our amazing Dippers Leader Cathy Milliken. 
A trained clinician attended every session, 
thanks to financial support provided by local 
community group Soroptimist International 
Northern Beaches.
 
The ages of the Dippers participants ranged 
from 7 to 27. The activities were tailored 
specifically to each participant’s needs with 
individual goals set such as increasing their 
surf awareness, confidence in the water and 
ability to work as a team.
 
Each Dippers participant was warmly 
supported by a large and diverse group of 
volunteers, all of whom were proficient in 
either SRC or Bronze Medallion. 
 
The volunteers made the program an 
outstanding success. Their encouragement, 
friendship, patience and overwhelming 
positivity was incredibly powerful. A big thanks 
to the nearly 40 people from Warriewood, 
Newport and Long Reef SLSCs who gave up 

their time and energy to help support our 
Dippers.
 
Autism Swim estimates that people with 
autism face a risk of drowning which is 
140 times that experienced by community 
members who are neurotypical. The Dippers 
program was our chance to turn around those 
statistics and help our community.
 
The Dippers program was not the only 
Warriewood SLSC activity to send a strong 
message of inclusion. Around the time of 

Sascha Rundle
Dippers Cooordinator

International Women’s Day, Warriewood 
members held a sippers event which paid 
tribute to the women and girls in our club 
community. The clubhouse bar served special 
pink drinks as club members celebrated 
Warriewood women by by wearing pink outfits.

 



COLOR
B A C K G R O U N D

19



20

21

23

24

25

26

33

34

35

37

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



21

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



22

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



23

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



24

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



25

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



26

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



27

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



28

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



29

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



3230

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



3331

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



3332 33

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



32 33

28th June 2023

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



3334 35

Financial Report  |  Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195    



3335

Peter M Power
Auditor Number 730 

 

PO Box 65
Mona Vale NSW 1660

Tel: 0407 665 122 
Email: powerp1045@gmail.com 

 
ABN 25 898 261 183 

 

Liability Limited by a Scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation 

 
WARRIEWOOD SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC 

ABN 95 461 578 195 
 
 
 
 

 
For the year ended 30 April 2024 
 
Qualified Opinion 
I have audited the accompanying financial report, being a special purpose financial report of Warriewood Surf Life 
Saving Club Inc (the Association), which comprises the Statement of financial position as at 30 April 2024, the statement 
of profit and loss and other comprehensive income, statement of changes in equity, statement of cash flows for the 
year then ended, notes comprising a summary of significant accounting policies and other explanatory information, and 

 
 
In my opinion, except for the effects of the matter described in the Basis of Qualified Opinion section of my report, the 
financial report of the Association as at 30 April 2024 presents fairly in all material aspects the financial position of the 
Association and its financial performance for the year then ended in accordance with the basis of accounting described 
in Note 1 to the financial report and satisfies the requirements of the Australia Charities and Not-for-Profits Act 2012 
(Cth), the Charitable Fundraising Ac
constitution including: 
 

30 April 2024 and of its financial performance 
for the year ended; and 
 
b) complying with Australian Accounting Standards to the extent described in Note 1, and Division 60 of the Australian 
Charities and Not-for-Profits Commission Regulation 2013. 
 
Basis of Qualified Opinion 
 
It is not practical for Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc to maintain an effective system of internal control over 
donations and fund-raising activities until their entry in the accounting records.  Accordingly, my audit in relation to 
donations and fund raising was limited to amounts recorded. 
 
I conducted my audit in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards.  My responsibilities under those standards are 

independent of the Association in accordance with the ethical requirements of the Accounting Professional and Ethical 

the financial report in Australia.  I have also fulfilled my other ethical responsibilities in accordance with the Code.  I 
believe that the audit evidence I have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for my opinion. 
 
Emphasis of Matter  Basis of Accounting 
 
I draw attention to Note 1, which describes the basis of accounting.  The financial report has been prepared for the 

-for-
Profits Act 2012 (Cth), the charitable Fundraising Act 1991 (NSW), the Associates Incorporation Act 2009 (NSW) and 

modified in respect of this matter 
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Responsibility of the 

The committee of the Association is responsible for the preparation of the financial report that gives a true and fair view 
and has determined that the basis of preparation described in Note 1 to the financial report is appropriate to meet the 
requirements of the Australian Charities and Not-for-Profits Commission Act 2012 (Cth), the Associations Incorporation 
Act 2009 (NSW), Charitable Fundraising Act 1991 (NSW) and the needs of members. The responsible entities
responsibility also includes such internal control as the responsible entities determine is necessary to enable the 
preparation of a financial report that gives a true and fair view and is free from material misstatement, whether due to 
fraud or error.

ties for the Audit of the Financial Report

My objectives are to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial report as a whole is free from material 

assurance is a high level of assurance but is not a guarantee that an audit conducted in accordance with the Australian 
auditing Standards will always detect a material misstatement when it exists.  Misstatements can arise from fraud or 
error and are considered material if, individually or in the aggregate, they could reasonably be expected to influence 
the economic decisions of users taken on the basis of the financial report. As part of an audit in accordance with the 
Australian Auditing Standards, I exercise professional judgement and maintain professional skepticism throughout the 
audit.  I also:

Identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial report, whether due to fraud or error,
design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks, and obtain audit evidence that is sufficient and 
appropriate to provide a basis for my opinion.  The risk of not detecting a material misstatement resulting from fraud is 
higher than for one resulting from error, as fraud may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omission, misrepresentation 
or the override of internal control.
Obtain an understanding of internal control relevant to the audit in order to design audit procedures that are

appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the 
Association
Evaluate the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates and

related disclosures made by the Committee.
Conclude on the appropriateness of the 

on the audit evidence obtained, whether a material uncertainty exists related to events or conditions that may cast 
ncern.  If I conclude that a material uncertainty 

disclosures are inadequate, to modify my opinion.  My conclusions are based on the audit evidence obtained up to the 

going concern.
Evaluate the overall presentation, structure and content of the financial report, including the disclosures, and

whether the financial report represents the underlying transactions and events in a matter that achieves fair 
presentation.

I communicate with the Committee regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audit and 
significant audit findings, including any significant deficiencies in the internal control that I identify during my audit.

______________________________
Auditor
Peter M Power FCA

Address:    Suite 3,11 Waratah Street, Mona Vale NSW 2103

Dated: 20 June 2024
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Peter M Power
Auditor Number 730

PO Box 65
Mona Vale NSW 1660

Tel: 0457 606 146
Email: powerp1045@gmail.com

ABN 25 898 261 183

Auditor's Independence Declaration

Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195
For the year ended 30 April 2024

To the Members of the Committee of Warriewood Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195

In accordance with the requirements of section 60-40 of the Australian Charities and Not-for-
Profits Commision Act 2012 (cth), as auditor for the audit of Warriewood Surf Life Saving 
Club Inc. ABN 95 461 578 195 for the year ended 30 April 2024, I declare that, to the best of 
my knowledge and belief, there have been:

(i) No contraventions of the auditor independence requirements as set out in section 60-40 
of the Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission Act 2012 in relation to the audit; 
and

(ii) No contraventions of any applicable code of professional conduct in relation to the audit.

___________________
Peter M Power FCA

Registered Company Auditor No. 730

Suite 3, 11 Waratah Street, Mona Vale NSW 2103

Dated: 20 June 2024
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Masters Beach Team Report

Medals at Mooloolaba 

In 2024 the beach events of the Australian 
Surf Lifesaving Championships returned 
to Mooloolaba on the Sunshine Coast 

of Queensland. The custom-built track, 
constructed underneath the surf clubs’ 
terraced levels is a favourite on the tour. This 
site was the first to run the “Final under lights” 
format which creates an intense atmosphere 
and hordes of vocal spectators. The 
Warriewood Sandmen have had a good run at 
this venue winning the Relay on both visits of 
2016 and 21. 

The WW form guide was positive after the 
State Titles at Queenscliff with Ben Hargy 
and Chris MacDonald going one-two in the 
45’s, Adam Gee a shaky Silver in 50’s behind 
North Bondi and Glen Bauder 6th in 55’s- on 
the improve with a new training program. This 
was a first NSW win for Beno and 2nd was a 
great motivator for the historically dominant 
Gee. A Gold in the 200’s Relay with Iain 
Archer rotating in fresh to join Bauder, Gee 
and Hargy. A hot team from Manly with three 
former Aussie Champs were set to challenge 
but withdrew due to injury.  

The team of Bauder, Hargy, MacDonald 
and Gee made their way to the Sunshine 
Coast in April and on arrival the beach 
strip was inundated with club colours, a 
sign of a bumper entry list. It was likely that 
our age groups were to have three grids 
individually with a semi and final in the relay 
added for a “Five Run Monday”. This is 

prepared for in training, but the pressure of 
expectation and a big crowd can bring the 
fittest master undone with some unlucky 
punters tearing ligaments in their first run of 
the Championships.  Through the heats our 
Sandmen walked that balance of running 
hard enough to be near the front to guarantee 
transfer, without burning up too much of the 
gas that will be needed in the finals. 

With big fields the sun was well and truly 
down by finals time which ran oldest first. 
Flood lights were blaring, and retro rock 
echoed along the track between races. 

Individual Finals 
Glenno was first away and looking powerful 
out of the blocks taking him to a career high 
of Fourth in the 55’s. Then Adam executed 
one of his best wins under pressure to forge 
ahead of his NSW foe Maybury and claim an 
amazing 5th Aussie individual Gold. Macca 
flipped the ledger to be 0.13 seconds in front 
of Beno for Silver and Bronze in Australia 
behind Dutton, a Mooloolaba local.  

Relays 
With the Manly superstars falling foul to 
hamstring failure but Warriewoods’ four 
fighting fit, Relay predictions were hastily 
calculated based on “who from where” 
finished in the medals. This showed the home 
club being the highest rank challengers with 
two individual Golds’, and risk mitigation 
strategies were put in place of a “smart semi-
final” of easy changes and less than peak 
speeds. WW did draw Mooloolaba in the semi 
who lit the afterburners for the win, whilst we 

Ben Hargy
Surf Sports

stuck to the game plan and came in a safe 3rd 
behind Queenscliff. 

Partners on the sidelines added extra gravity 
this year and in the final Bauder was with 
tough company off the start as expected with 
the home team and South Curl Curl clear out 
in front. Hargy entered the overtaking lane 
on the second leg with MacDonald eclipsing 
Mooloolaba’s third sprinter on transit. Once 
Gee collected the baton in 1st, no one was 
going to reel in the World Champ who just had 
to stay upright to secure a 9th Aussie Relay 
Gold for Warriewood SLSC in the modern era. 
Good times. 

Flags 
On day two Hargy fronted up to the flags 
having covered nearly every top ten 
Australian spot in recent years, a medal 
still elusive. The 45’s ended up in South pit- 
straight under the club, spectators rowdy 
as many had already started the Masters 
after party. Things were not looking good 
when Beno was forced to have a runoff with 
a Queenslander after a locked flag in 12th, 
but that was survived and one by one the 
field shrunk as the bumping, shoving and 
diving became more frenzied. Ironically 
the NSW champ from Beno’s hometown of 
Port Macquarie was the man to exit in 4th, 
guaranteeing a Warriewood Medal. A locked 
flag when diving for Silver, meant another 
run off- but the Surfers Paradise competitor 
prevailed. A bronze resulting in medals in all 
three beach disciplines for Hargy, a fortunate 
carnival. 

World Championship Preparations 
All five regular runners have declared 
intention to compete at Worlds in August 
2024 at lifesavings’ spiritual home on the 
Gold Coast. Two consecutive Golds have 
been won by Adam individually and by the 
Relay Team in Adelaide 2018 and Italy 2022 
(Also, a bronze by Chris). Worlds teams are 
three runners, so the search for a sixth began 
to enable a second team. 

Good news is training has resumed and a 
well-known identity from a local club has 
joined in. It is likely the Sandmen will field 
150- and 170-years teams, doubling the 
chance of three Golds in a row. This will in no 
way be easy, with Kurrawa QLD likely to draw 
the best teams ever assembled from across 
the world. Clubs from places such as the USA, 
South Africa and Spain have already entered. 

Three months of heavy preparation coming 
up, bring it on 
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presentation night
@ PITTWATER RSL
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WARRIEWOOD SEASON AWARDS
SRC Female Rookie of the Year Susannah Chandler
SRC Male Rookie of the Year Luke McCarry 
Bronze Rookie of the Year Michelle Carter
Trainer of the Year James Leggett-Budden 
Assessors of the Year Rick Harris,                               

Cameron Powell,                           
John Dulieu,                                  
Tracey Hare-Boyd

SURF SPORTS AWARDS 
Masters Athlete of the Year Ben Hargy
Surfs Sports Team of the Year Masters team:                              

Adam Gee,                                     
Ben Hargy,                                      
Glen Bauder,                                   
Chris MacDonald,                               
Iain Archer

Official of the Year Paul Drysdale
LIFESAVING AWARDS 
Patrol team the Year Patrol 1 

Darren Speirs - captain
Andre Molchanoff
Anina Rich
Ben Muir
Cassie Gottardi
Catriona Speirs
Christopher Adams
Colette Crisp
Colwyn Saunders
Connor McCann
Daniel Otto 
Dominic Lynch
Edward Hill
Ella Robertson-Hanning

Patrol Captain of the Year Valerio Corniani
Surf Lifesaver of the Year Terry Dorahy 
Young Lifesaver of the Year Jacob Gray 
Rescue of the Year Adam Kovac                                     

Saskia Rundle-Trowbridge        
Martin Carlisle

ADMINISTRATION & MANAGEMENT AWARDS 
Administrator of the Year Martin Carlisle 
Volunteer of the Year Sascha Rundle 
Club Person of the Year Greg Tilley 
Family Award Drysdale family:                         

Prisca Drysdale                               
Paul Drysdale                               
Anais Drysdale                             
Finn Drysdale                               
Caelan Drysdale                                                            

SNB AWARDS OF EXCELLENCE
SNB Rescue of the Year Adam Kovac                                     

Saskia Rundle-Trowbridge        
Martin Carlisle

SNB Volunteer of the Year Sascha Rundle

Finn Amrit Case 
Georgie Phipson
Kurt Crisp
Mark Williams
Mark Hodgson
Martin Carlisle
Michael Rundle Trowbridge
Natasha Robertson-Hanning
Nina Adams
Paul Enright
Sascha Rundle
Saskia Rundle Trowbridge
Toby Lynch
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As we draw to the conclusion of another 
year, only a short and sweet note from 
me as not a lot to report on the social 

side having only been involved in a small 
number of major club events. However, when 
we did bring members together for some fun 
and socialisation, the social events were well 
attended and I believe the regular Sippers 
that Michael initiated were well attended so a 
big thank you to Michael and Libby.

January brought a kick off to the year with 
a Sippers Mexican Margaritas which was a 
great success thanks to the boys behind the 
bar keeping all well hydrated. No surprise that 
the cuisine was Nachos bowls with plenty to 
ensure stomachs were well lined!

The annual Prawns and Peroni at the club 
on a Sunday afternoon in March was once 
again well attended and a huge success, 
enjoying lovely fresh prawns supplied by 

Prawn Pod. Whilst we ate and sipped, we 
were entertained by live music, “Two’s Co”, 
which featured the lead singer from One Hit 
Wonders.

Our other big and no doubt most important 
event of the year was our end of season 
and presentation of club awards night, held 
recently in May at the Pittwater RSL. This 
year we decided no theme required, but of 
course most took the opportunity to bring 
out their finest dress for the occasion. Thank 
you to everyone involved in the organisation, 
particularly Mel and Mark, who are always 
there to assist to ensure the night runs 
smoothly. This year we were entertained by 
a different live cover band, “Wounded Bear”, 
who also managed to bring members to the 
dancefloor. The evening brought yet another 
amazing turnout of over 100 club members, 
sponsors, and VIP’S who came together to 
show their support and to enjoy an evening 

of good food, beverages and disco dancing. 
Thank you to all involved before and during 
the event, and congratulations to the 
recipients of awards. 

Social events are aimed at bringing our 
members together to promote the building 
of long term friendships, and we are lucky to 
be involved in such a tight knit community 
and club. We are hoping to continue bring 
our members together in social occasions, 
and hopefully we can look forward to more 
memorable events as we lead into the new 
season and the summer months!!!

Andrea Powell
Social
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Madison Brandt
Bailey Briggs
Kiel Briggs
Melanie-Jane Brock
Hudson Broughton
Nicholas Broughton
Orlando Broughton
Aaron Brown
Eleanor Brown
Finley Brown
Jazmin Brown
Reeny Brown
Peter Burgmann
Daisy Butler
Matthew Byrne
Patrick Byrne
Peter Byrne
Jay Calandruccio
Kevin Calandruccio
Zac Calandruccio
Dylan Calderon
Graciamaria Calderon
Aurora Jane Campbell
Elizabeth Campbell
Will Campbell
Isabelle Camphausen
Camila Canas
Norrie Cannon
Peter Cannon
Sierra Cannon
Cindi Carew
Matthew Carey
Leo Carlisle
Martin Carlisle
Michelle Carter
Finn Amrit Case
Peter Casey
Emily Cassidy
Mason Cassidy
Thomas Cassidy
Amelia Chandler
Edmund Chandler
Gabrielle Chandler
Hugh Chandler
Susannah Chandler
Emma Cherry
Siobhan Chung
Diana Cimino
Jacob Cimino
Isaac Clark
Sebastian Clark
Sophie Clark
Sybilla Conn
Alfie Connell
Paul Connell
Jack Conroy
Paul Conroy
Ryan Conroy
Elodie Cook
Graeme Cook
Jasper Cook
Alessandro Corniani
Alfredo Corniani
Lupo Corniani
Valerio Corniani
John Craig
Jacob Crisafulli
Sam Crisafulli
Colette Crisp
Hazel Crisp
Kurt Crisp
Phoebe Crisp

our members
MEMBERSHIP FOR 2023/2024
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Carol Abela
Chase Abela
Chloe Abela
Mason Abela
Christopher Adams
Jill Adams
Nina Adams
Paul Adams
David Allan
Simone Allan
Maria Camila Alvarez Bustos
Kyle Ambrosius
craig amery
Miller Amery
Luke Anderson
Sally Anderson
Elise Andrews
Neil Andrews
Iain Archer
Hannah Ashdown
Lee Ashdown
Elizabeth Ashley
Alicia Atherton
Chloe Atherton
Petra Atherton
Ray Bailey
Trevor Bailey
Amelia Bain
Kerrie Baker
Paul Baker
Candice Ballantyne
Charlotte Ballantyne
Amelie Bannon
Archer Bannon
Charlotte Bannon
Lisa Bannon
Andres Barreto Alvarez
Natasha Barron
Robert Barron
Gregory Barwell
Arne Barwell-Hooijenga
Damon Bauder
Genevieve Bauder
Glen Bauder
Paul Beckman
Amelia Sedonia Beier
Michael Antony Beier
Sophia Beier
Ian Bennett
Natalia Bennett
Aaron Berthelot
Andrew Black
Cooper Blackburn
Matthew Blackburn
Toby Blackburn
Wietske Blees
Carmen Boas
Christopher Boas
Isabelle Boas
Johnathan Boas
Louis Boas
Brendan Bourke
Abigail Boyd
Elaine Boyd-Clark
Ilana Boyd-Clark
Billy Bradley
Charlotte Bradley
Jacqui Bradley
Olivia Bradley
Dan Brady
Poppy Brady
Rosie Brady

Robert Crisp
Flynn Curry
Shaun Curry
Amelia Curtis
Nicki Daley
Alexandra Davidson
Darcy Davidson
Emmett Davie
Esme Davie
Emma Davies
Chloe Deleu
Sam Deleu
Kylie Dixon
Terence Dorahy
Thomas Dorahy
Arelie Doria
Marco Doria
Zalie Doria
Anais Drysdale
Caelan Drysdale
Finn Drysdale
Paul Drysdale
Daniel Duemmer
John Dulieu
Kathryn Dulieu
Liam Dulieu
Tyson Dulieu
Luca Dumont
Mischa Dumont
Charlotte Duncan
Scott Duncan
Neil Dyer
Vickie Dyer
Blake Egan
Clint Egan
Claire Egbers
Kayd Eggleton
Paul Enright
Sergey Eremenko
Adam Fautley
Eva Fautley
Elliot Field
Alexander Fischer
Lily Fischer
Madeleine Fischer
Susie Fischer
Daniel Fitzpatrick
Jack Fitzpatrick
Lachlan Fitzpatrick
Claire Ford
Grantleigh Ford
Cameron Franic-Smith
Sienna Franic-Smith
Bruce Fraser
Bob Fulton
Alice Garden
Eva Garden
Matthew Garden
Brett Gardner
Lachlan Gardner
William Gardner
Zachary Gardner
Cian Geaney
Naoise Geaney
Rebecca Geaney
Adam Gee
Alexander Gee
Edward Gee
Nicholas Gee
Nicola George
Paul George
Adam Georges

Antonius Georges
Jacob Gibson
Madison Gibson
Timothy Gibson
Owen Gill
Wes Gill
Matthew Glass
Alex Glasspool
Lara Glasspool
Ollie Glasspool
Aden Gledhill
Daina Gomez
Gabriel Gomez
Poppy Gomez
Cassie Gottardi
Alexandra Grace
Gregory Grace
Molly Graham
River Graham
Jacob Gray
Alice Greenwood
Harrison Greenwood
Kyrsten Greenwood
Jessica Griffin
Max Griffin
Theodore Gutenev Hale
Valerie Gutenev Hale
Charlotte Haddad
Damon Haddad
Simeon Haddad
Cathy Hall
Greg Hall
Grahame Hamilton
Ashton Hampson
Kai Hampson
Ben Hand
Madeline Hand
Arielle Hannelly
Stefan Hanny
Cyndall Hansen
Lorelei Hansen
Willem Hansen
Tracey Hare-Boyd
Trae Hare-Boyd
Ben Hargy
Abigail Harris
Ben Harris
Matthew Harris
Rick Harris
Rosie Harris
Henry Hartley
Nicola Hartley
Oliver Hartley
Oskar Hartley
Edward Hill
George Hill
William Hill
Marnie Hilton
Dean Hindman
Max Hindman
Zach Hindman
Lucas Hinds
Max Hinds
Paul Hinds
Angus Hinves
Arthur Hoare
Edie Hodges
Simon Hodges
Mark Hodgson
Gary Horne
Wayne Horne
Debbie Horsley
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Jack Horsley
Bailey Houseman
Justin Houseman
Riley Houseman
Tom Humphries
Jennifer Huston
Joel Huxley
Michela Idstein
Aurora Ingleton
Gwenevieve Ingleton
Lisa Ingleton
Vivien Jackson
Jerome Jarolimek
Wolfgang Jarolimek
Evelyn Jarvis
Maggie Jarvis
William Johnston
Ashley Jollow
Caroline Jollow
David Jollow
Hamish Jollow
Patrick Jollow
Indiana Kaldas
Mia Kaldas
Nikolas Kania
Patryk Kania
Csaba Kaposi
Bruce Kelly
Hannah Kelly
Jessica Kelly
Kerry Kelly
Mish Kent
Shaun Kesby
Thomas Kesby
Brian Kinsey
Lorelle Kinsey
Isabelle Kitching
Nicole Kitching
Amelia Knight
Christian Knight
Lucia Knight
Luke Knight
Matthew Knight
Jada Knights
Shae Knights
Mark Kotlar
Sean Kotlar
Adam Kovac
Carolina Kovac
Cooper Kovac
Holly Kovac
Lilly Kovac
Candy Kwan
Julie Laarman
Ciara Labrosse
Maya Lam
Nathan Lam
Rachel Lam
Andrew Lamb
Evie Lamb
Joe Lamb
Russell Lamb
Genevieve Langley
Trent Langley
Adam Larsen
Steven Lawler
Felix Le Vieux
Lilou Le Vieux
Anton Leddin
Java Leddin
Eugene Lee
Vivienne Lee
James Leggett-Budden
Cassandra Lenatti
Adam Leonardi
Xavier Leonardi
Alan Lerpiniere
Anton Lindell
Luke LINDELL
Marcus LINDELL
Patricia Lleras-Spiteri
Robert Lloyd
Andrew Logan

Christopher Logan
Caterina Longhi
Riccardo Longhi
Jennifer Loughman
Nate Loughman
Robert Loughman
Hunter Luc
Ivy Luc
Steven Luc
Dominic Lynch
Toby Lynch
Jack Lyster
Christopher Macdonald
Guy Maguire
Kathryn Maguire
Karuna Maharaj
Terry Mahony
Chloe Maingard
Julian Maingard
Scarlett Maingard
Steve Malone
Max Maloney
Natalie Maloney
Csenge Malyusz
Lisa Malyusz
Tekla Malyusz
Alan Mara
Zoe Mara
Justin Marando
Tilly Marando
Andrew Marshall
Charlie Marshall
Justin Martin
Matilda Martin
Isabel Matosantos
Lucas Matosantos
Helen Matthews
Indiana Matthews
Connor McCann
Finn McCann
Daniel McCarry
Joshua McCarry
Luke McCarry
Neal McCarry
Anthony McDermott
Charles McDermott
Max McDermott
Hugh McDonald
Justin McDonald
Jacques McFarland
Peter McFarland
Jaxson Mckendrick
Jane McKenzie
Dylan Meakin
Joshua Meakin
Catherine Meiring
Craig Meiring
Peter Metcalfe
Lauren Middelberg
Olivia Middelberg
Richard Middelberg
Catherine Milliken
Robert Milliken
Andrew Mizzi
Gemma Moffat
Zac Moffat
Andre Molchanoff
Kirk Montano
Noah River Montano
Chloe Motte
Josephine Motte
Isaac Mountfort
Alice Muir
Ben Muir
Matilda Muir
Stella Muir
Leroy Munoz Alzate
Jan Munzar
Anna Munzarova
Melanie Munzarova
Nishan Naidoo
Yathin Naidoo
Kim Nelson

Alexandra Newman
Lianna Newman
Lorenzo Newman
Violet Newman
Max Newsome
Oliver Newsome
Amelie O’Connell
Christina O’Connell
Eliza O’Connell
Jasmin O’Connell
Mark O’Connell
Melinda O’Connell
Sebastian O’Connell
Tamika O’Connell
Sarelle O’Mahony
Clare Ornelas
Dominic Ornelas
Corinne Ory
Sebastian Ospina
Gabriela Ospina Canas
Daniel Otto
Kerry Otto
Barry Page
Amanda Parker
Holly Parker
Jonathon Gordon Parker
Olivia Parker
Jason Patch
Leo Patch
Brian Payne
Charles Pearse
Stephen Pearse
Julie Peasley-Brooks
David Peaston
Emma Perchante
Marco Perchante
Meeghan Perren
Sophie Perren
Thomas Perren
Coby Perrin
Jamie Perrin
Luke Perrin
Craig Perry
Daniella Pfeiffer
Jaime Pfeiffer
Brooklyn Philpott
Glenn Philpott
Georgie Phipson
Matthew Phipson
Deryck Pickering
Hayley Pickford
Johanna Pitman
Angus Pope
Nick Pope
Andrea Powell
Cameron Powell
Jenna Powell
Joshua Powell
Claire Power
Suzie Power
Joni Preston
Luke Preston
Natalie Pride
William Pringle
Carl C. Quitzau
Genevieve Raic
Joseph Raic
Michelle Raic
Alexander Raikuna
Lucas Raikuna
Sandra Raikuna
Scott Randall
Leslie Randolph
Anish Ray
Naiya Ray
Nisha Ray
Bruce Real
Alanah Reece
Conor Reece
Jayke Rees
Hamish Reeve
Jeff Reid
Millie Reid

Mitchell Reid
Azalia Reisenberger
Rebecca Reisenberger
Van Reisenberger
Anina Rich
Arianna Rich
Casey Rich
Robyn Richards
Chloe Riddle
Joshua Riddle
Leica Ridley
Ella Robertson-Hanning
Natasha Robertson-Hanning
Nicki Robilliard
Luca Robinson
Matteo Robinson
Stewart Robinson
Charlotte Robson
Matilda Robson
Mykal Robson
Leon Roche
Morgan Roche
Michael Roedl
Billie Roughley
Chase Roughley
Fiona Roughley
Georgie Roughley
Nicole Roughley
Nixon Roughley
Anthony Rous
Emma Rous
Samantha Rous
Laila Routledge
Phil Rowland
Bonita Rozkydal
Hanna Rozkydal
James Rozkydal
Jason Ruddick
Jesse Ruddick
Sascha Rundle
Michael Rundle Trowbridge
Saskia Rundle Trowbridge
Kayla Sajak
Klara Sajak
Marcin Sajak
Ella Satchell
Jemma Satchell
Bailey Saunders
Colwyn Saunders
Daniel Saunders
Edward Saunders
Ellie Saunders
Matilda Saunders
Penelope Saunders
Stephen Saunders
Valentin Schweitzer
Bede Seymour
Isla Seymour
Jacob Seymour
Lily Seymour
Michael Seymour
Mitchell Seymour
Sonya Seymour
Tara Seymour
Trudi Seymour
Angela Shanahan
Elise Shanahan
Erin Shanahan
Thomas Shanahan
Aadvik Sharma
Abhay Sharma
Henley Sharma
Jodi Sharma
Jugal Sharma
Matthew Sheridan
Tina Shimeld
Henry Silva
Gemma Sim
Abel Simkins
Leo Simkins
Luke Simkins
Nicholas Simkins
Reggie Jack Simkins
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Sonny Simkins
Emily Sims
Connie Sinclair
Mia Sinclair
Tara Sinclair
Sachin Sirkari
Vivek Sirkari
Aria Sleiman
Noah Sleiman
Patrick Sleiman
Cameron Smee
Kieron Smith
Ethan Sonemann
Helen Sonemann
Matthew Sonemann
Catriona Speirs
Darren Speirs
Jaimie Speirs
Caitlin Spencer
Michael Spencer
Nathan Spencer
Antonio Spiteri
Mariano Spiteri
Sienna Spiteri
Barbara Stack
Polly Starr
Alex Steel
Jacquie Steel
Maximus Steel
Bear Stelzer
Blake Stelzer
Edward Stephen
Marlo Stephen
Mimosa Stephen
Grace Stephens

Graham Stephens
Maura Stewart
Veronika Stojanov
Vladislava Stojanov
Ralph Stonell
Paige Sullivan-Bunt
Evie Sumner
Layla Sumner
Matt Sumner
Isabelle Surtees
Oliver Surtees
Dan Susko
Eli Sutton
Stuart Sutton
Luka Swain
Gerald Tapper
Maxwell Tapper
Shaun Taylor
Michael Terley
Miles Terley-Li
Grace Terry
Kai Therkelsen
Glenn Thomas
Liam Thomas
Oliver Thomas
Ray Thomas
Amelia Thornthwaite
Archer Thornthwaite
James Thornthwaite
Eve Thornton
Shendelle Thornton
Beverley Tilbury
Daniel Tilley
Georgia Tilley
Greg Tilley

Rebecca Tilley
Eva Toohey
Naomi Toohey
Billie Torpey
Austin Towning
Hudson Towning
Meryn Towning
Cameron Train
Maple Train
Olive Train
Ethan Travers
Mark Travers
Harrison Trute
Cheyne Tulloch
Ewan Tulloch
Malcolm Tulloch
Adam Turner
Mina Su Turner
Su-Ela Turner
Jason Usher
Tanya Van Der Wall
Elizabeth Vanderlaan
Michael Vanderlaan
Aaron Vijge
Henko Vijge
Ross Vincent
Warren Waite
Craig Wakefield
Harley Wakefield
Blake Walker
Emily Walker
Tyrone Walker
Charlotte Wall
John Wall
Robert J. Walsh

Ashton Weir
Bella Weir
Chloe Weir
Jasper Weir
Evie Weld-Moore
Robert Weld-Moore
Evelyn White
Isabella White
Mark White
Pauline White
Andrew Whitney
Sophie Whitney
William Whitney
Caitlin Wigglesworth
Luke Wigglesworth
Kelly Wilkinson
Julie Williams
Leon Williams
Mark Williams
Dean Wilmot
Fleur Wilmot
Josh Wilson
Rhonda Wilson
Andrew Wood
Finnian Wood
Kyra Wood
Liam Wood
Ross Wood
Rowan Wood
Meighan Woods
Patrick Wunsch
Ben Young
Koby Young
Maverick Young
Adela Zhang

vale
WARREN WAITE

Warren Waite 
 

Warren was a member of Warriewood 
SLSC for over 30 years , joining 
initially as a nipper parent. And still 

to this day is a member of the Geris Gym 
membership.

The significant and on going support to 
the club through financial assistance was 
instrumental in the re establishment of the 
club in the 90’s. 

His contribution to the club was not only 
financial but in so many other ways. As you 
sit on the members deck and enjoy the 

ambience, Warren’s work is everywhere, - the 
wooden tables, BBQ’s, windows at the BBQ 
area is to name a few. His work in selling raffle 
tickets to enable the building of the members 
area was tireless. As was working on a shovel 
to help dig the foundations. I think you get the 
picture ! . 
An award in Warren and Ginny Waites name is 
the Overall award in the Nippers. 

Warren fought an ongoing battle with cancer 
for over 20 years. Due to his tremendous 
courage many thought of him as the ‘ever 
ready man’ as he just kept on keeping on.
 Unfortunately his battle ended on 1st 
February 2024.

He will be deeply missed but never forgotten. 

Vale Warren Waite 

 

Warren was a member of Warriewood SLSC for over 30 years , joining initially as a nipper parent. 
And still to this day is a member of the Geris Gym membership.

The significant and on going support to the club through financial assistance was instrumental in 
the re establishment of the club in the 90’s. 

His contribution to the club was not only financial but in so many other ways. As you sit on the 
members deck and enjoy the ambience, Warren’s work is everywhere, - the wooden tables, 
BBQ’s, windows at the BBQ area is to name a few. His work in selling raffle tickets to enable the 
building of the members area was tireless. As was working on a shovel to help dig the 
foundations. I think you get the picture ! . 

An award in Warren and Ginny Waites name is the Overall award in the Nippers. 

Warren fought an ongoing battle with cancer for over 20 years Due to his tremendous courage 
many thought of him as the ‘ever ready man’ as he just kept on keeping on. Unfortunately his 
battle ended Thursday night, 1st February. He will be deeply missed but never forgotten. 
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sponsorship
DOM LYNCH - SPONSORSHIP

Warriewood SLSC cannot do what 
it does without the continued 
support of its generous sponsors. 

As a volunteer organisation, we seek to 
establish and maintain relationships with local 
organisations who have a shared passion for 
the local community and the environment in 
which we live.

Through its Community Grants program, 
Pittwater RSL has extended its invaluable 
support to our Inflatable Rescue Boat (IRB) 
programme. As a direct result of the support 
Pittwater RSL, the club has been able to 
procure 2 new Thundercat IRBs, the Neil 

‘Dolly’ Dyer and the Rick Harris, named after 
active members and long-time stalwarts of 
our IRB programme.  We have also been able 
to procure 2 new patrol engines, multiple 
driver, and crew lifejackets, as well as allowing 
us to meet the ongoing running costs of 
these critical pieces of lifesaving equipment. 
Our drivers and crews are regularly called 
out to undertake rescues in the challenging 
conditions at Warriewood and the infamous 
Blowhole. The establishment a rolling 5-year 
programme for the provision, maintenance and 
replacement of new, rescue-ready equipment 
is so important for the Club, and the safety of 
the beachgoers, and the local community.

We are also extremely grateful for the 
continued support of Ecodownunder, DPS, 
Beaches Dental Mona Vale, Keysun, Boost 
and Ingleside Market for your ongoing 
commitment to ensuring we can continue 
to do what we do best. Thank you also to 
our ocean swim sponsors, Catfish / Live & 
Breathe and Sunrise Café for their continued 
support of the event, and we look forward to 
welcoming the ocean swimming community to 
Warriewood again next season!

Warriewood SLSC is also pleased to welcome 
Surfboat Brewing as a new club sponsor. If 
you venture down to the brewery on Jubilee 
Avenue you will not only taste some great 
brews, but you will also see one of our very 
own retired surfboats taking pride of place at 
the entrance!

We certainly could not have had such a great 
season without our sponsors. Thank you for 
your continued support and we look forward to 
seeing you all on the beach next year.

SLSSNB, SLSNSW, SLSA PARTNERSWARRIEWOOD SLSC PARTNERS

Dom Lynch
Sponsorship
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